  Minutes Marina Advisory Committee
December 4, 2019

Present:   Joseph Aberdale – Chair, Walter Baron, Alice Iacuessa, John Wolf, David Stamatis
Michael Flanagan Harbormaster

Will Sullivan Assistant Harbormaster

Apologies: Martha Wilson, Frederick (Flip) Felix,
Meeting was called to order at 7:04
Venue:  Town Hall meeting room
Announcements, Open Session, Public Comments

· John Riehl of the Natural Resources Advisory Board (NRAB) addressed the MAC.  He explained the first NRAB report was written in 1995 and an update was done in 2006.  The NRAB is in the process of doing a 3rd update. He asked if future dredging can be reduced and for this to happen he suggested investigating:

1. Opening Mayo Creek

2. Removing the railroad dike

3. Develop a thin layer deposition – take sediment that causes the black mayonnaise and put it at Duck Creek.

He asked if the MAC would be interested in investigating the feasibility of these ideas. Help may be available from Kirk Bosma, Coastal Engineer at Woods Hole Group, and/or Mark Borrelli scientist from Center for Coastal Studies.

The findings of this investigation will be reported in the NRAB report which goes to the BOS.
· Joseph and Walter gave a presentation to the BOS that informed it of the activities of the MAC.  The BOS appreciated receiving this information.

Approval of Minutes 

Approval of October 23, 2019 minutes

Walter moved; John seconded. Unanimous approval.

Harbormaster Report
· The DPW helped remove some wooden floats.  Work on this was done ahead of schedule.
· Work is being done on disposal of some floats.  Most likely they will be brought to “the pit”.  It is hoped some of the material will be recycled.

· Mike Travato, the new Assistant Town manager, would like to be more involved with the MAC.  In a previous position he was involved in the Hyannis marina project.

Marina Fall Slip Rates

The Harbormaster presented a draft of a proposal for the Wellfleet Marina fall slip rates. This was tabled until the next MAC meeting.
Dredging Update
· The Dredging Committee chair, Dennis Murphy, will call the next meeting of this committee after the holidays.

· The Town Administrator, Dan Hoort, recognizes the need for funding.
· The Chair of the Dredging Committee supports the purchase by the town of a dredge.  The MAC continues to have concern about this possible purchase.  The Harbormaster will arrange for an engineer to attend a Dredging Committee meeting to discuss the technical aspects of dredging and using a dredge.
· The earliest dredging can begin is October 1, 2020.

3 Kendrick Avenue Land

Joseph has had conversations with Harry Terkanian of the Building Committee and Nancy Civetta, the Shellfish Warden, concerning acquiring 3 Kendrick Avenue.  All conversations have been positive.

It is felt that a plan for the use of this property needs to be developed by all the constituents.

Joseph reported that he met with the TA who approved the MAC’s request to have the asst. TA work with the MAC on projects.
New Business and Future Concerns

None. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:17 
Walter  moved; John seconded; Unanimous approval.     
Next MAC meeting will be in March unless an earlier meeting is warranted.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Alice Iacuessa, Secretary
Documents present:
Draft Wellfleet Marina Fall Slip Rates
